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Club Skeet Results
April 1, 2007

12 ga. Event
HOA CHAMPION:  Jason Foshea - 50
AA Champion:  Will Chism - 49
AA 2:  Ken English - 48
A Champion:  Al Barsh - 49
A 2:  Roy Walker - 47
B Champion:  Bill Weatherby - 48
B 2:  Buz Owens - 47
C Champion:  Robert Stack - 45
C 2:  Doug Doyle - 42
D Champion:  Ken Flippin - 41
D 2:  John Slocum - 40

Lewis Class Event - .410 ga.
Class I Champion:  Ken English - 48
Class II Champion:  Kent Megarity - 40
Class III Champion:  Doug Doyle - 37

Doubles Event
Champion:  Jimmy Powell - 49 = $84
Runner - Up:  Will Chism - 48 = $56

Brad Waters and Bill Brown

G.P.G.C./G.P.S.D.C.

May 2007
Phone (972) 641-9940 (leave message)

www.gpgc.net

THE BULLET-TIN

 Although there have been two rainouts so 
far and the turnout has been light, all participants 
are having a good time. We have two father and son 
teams from Denton that enjoy the shooting enough to 
fight 40 miles of I35E traffic to get there. Several of the 
shooters have not shot in years and just need some 
help to break bad habits and to re-learn the leads.
 We want to thank the always helpful 
instructors for their donated time and positive 
attitudes. I hope I don’t overlook any. Thanks Bill 
Schweitzer, David Anderson, Gene Wills, Kerry 
Williams and Bill Ernst.
 If you have any questions or would like to join 
us come out Tuesday about 5:30pm till dark.
 Terry Cullender  972-264-7889      

terrycullender@yahoo.com

Novice Skeet League underway...

Welcome New Members!Welcome New Members!

Jimmy Powell and Dick Peoples, above

 Six teams are having a great time. Only 
3 more weeks to go and it looks like Debra 
Altenbaumer is the one to beat for HOA. First place 
team is up for grabs, the standings change weekly.
 Many thanks to Rick Stockstill and Josh 
Wells for putting on this event and making it fun for 
everyone involved. When they decide to do another 
league you need to sign up quickly because it will fill 
up fast.

For more info or questions contact:
Rick Stockstill - 972-712-4164

lobird@earthlink.net

Wednesday Skeet League - 
Spring 2007

 Dale Leaser wants to organize and sponsor a 
Competitive Archery Shoot in June. This will require a lot 
of help from other people if it is to happen. If you would 
be willing to help run the shoot let Dale know. GPGC has 
never  hosted a shoot like this but Dale has the experience 
to make it work if he can get enough support and help.
 If you will help then contact:

 Dale Leaser, archery committee chairman
 d.leaser@tx.rr.com    cell: 214-728-6794

Archery Shoot?
To be or not...?
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Range Offi cer Duty
Wed. May 2 Andy Chilla
Sat. May 5 David Anderson
Sun. May 6 Gene Wills
Wed. May 9 John Slocum
Sat. May 12 Ed Kilgore
Sun. May 13 Gil George
Wed. May 16 Joe Miller
Sat. May 19 Buz Owens
Sun. May 20 Jim Speer
Wed. May 23 Jim Boyd
Sat. May 26 Benny Emmons
Wed. May 27 Paul Stringer
Sat. May 30 Rusty Porter

Grand Prairie Education Committee

 972-641-9940 (leave message)

Education Classes 
Set for 2007

May 1 - 5:30 PM Beginners Skeet League
May 2 - 5:00 PM Competition Skeet League
May 3 - 7:30 PM GPGC Board of Directors Meeting
May 5 - 9:00 AM ARA Rifle Match
May 6 - Noon - Club Skeet Shoot
May 8 - 5:30 PM Beginners Skeet League
May 9 - 5:00 PM Competition Skeet League
May 15 - 5:30 PM Beginners Skeet League
May 16 - 5:00 PM Competition Skeet League
May 19 - 1:00 PM Public Day
May 20 - Noon - Club Trap Shoot
May 22 - 5:30 PM Beginners Skeet League
May 25-27 - NRA Muzzleloading Instructors Workshop
May 28 - Memorial Day

Club Trap Schedule 2007

John Slocum, 972-602-1600

 May 20 Sept. 16
 June 24 Oct. 21
 July 22 Nov. 18 (Turkey Shoot)
 Aug. 19 Dec. 16

Skeet Team

Student Classes
 July 9, 12 and 14
 August 6, 9 and 11
 September 10, 13 and 15
 October 8, 11 and 13
 November 5, 8 and 10
 December 10, 13 and 15

Instructor Workshops
May 16 - 18 - Shotgun Instructor Workshop
May 25 - 27 - Muzzle-loading Instructors Workshop
June 22 - 24 - Reloading Instructors Workshop
Sept. 7 - 9    - Pistol Instructors Workshop

2007 ARA Match Schedule for GPGC
(American Rimfi re Association)

May 5 August 4
 June 2 September 8
 July 7 October 6 & 7 (Tournament) 

Matches start at 9:00 AM Saturdays. October Tournament 
starts at 11:00 AM on the 6th and 8:30 AM the 7th.

Sponsor - Mike Pallett, mwpallett@yahoo.com

The main events will be 50 targets of 12 ga. unless other-
wise noted. All shoots are on Sunday with lunch at noon 
and shooting starts at 1:00 PM.

  May 6 - 20 ga. Preliminary
  June 3 - 28 ga. Preliminary
  July 1 - .410 bore Preliminary

Brad Fitzgerald, 972-816-0934

Club Skeet Schedule 2007

Upcoming Events
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5 lbs. chicken wings
Large resealable plastic bag
1 12-ounce jar apricot preserves
1 cup soy sauce
2 cloves garlic, minced
1 tablespoon fresh ginger, minced,

or 1 tsp. ginger powder

Directions:
 Thoroughly clean and rinse chicken. Pat dry. Cut 
wings at joint into two pieces and place in bag. Combine 
remaining ingredients in a medium bowl. Pour over chicken 
and refrigerate at least 3 hours or overnight.
 Preheat grill to medium heat. Remove wings from 
bag and discard marinade. Grill for 25 minutes, turning 
once, until skin is crisp and juices run clear.
 Makes 8 servings.

Recipe Corner
JK’s Original
Western Wings
from The 50 Best

April 14-15, 2007 brought cool temperatures 
and our famous Texas winds on Saturday for the shooters 
at the Grand Prairie Gun Club.  Sunday proved to be a 
much more pleasant day with little or no wind and the 
temperature near 70.  Saturday started early with a hot 
breakfast buffet in the clubhouse before the first flight shot 
at 9:00am.  The 12 gauge had 50 shooters with Pat Byrne 
claiming champion with the only 99.  Dan Puyear and 
Gene Stewart took runner up and 3rd with 98 and 97 
respectively.  Mike Schmitt won AA1 with a 93 (I think he 
was just glad this was over).  Herb Gundelfinger won A1 
with a 96.  B1 was settled with Jim Cervenka posting a 95.   
 Lunch was served from 11 to 2 and consisted 
of brisket (cooked on-site) with all the trimmings.  Club 
volunteers cooked and served shooters all day.  Thanks 
to these volunteers, our shoots are getting famous for 
the food, our gorgeous clubhouse, the manicured fields, 
excellent targets and our hospitality.  The 28 gauge had 48 
shooters with Herb Gundelfinger posting the high score of 
98 to claim Champion.  Runner up was Randy Walhood 
followed by Art Kirkwood (both with 97’s).  AA1 was Pat 
Byrne with a 95.  A1 was Travis Holder with a 94 and B1 
was Dakota Holder with a 97  (Dad was lucky Dakota is 
not in his class).

Ivan Tabor Memorial Open
Grand Prairie, Texas

 Sunday morning started again with the famous 
breakfast buffet and then the 20 gauge event.  The wind 
had diminished to practically nothing and the temperature 
was pleasant, right around 70.  Six 99’s were recorded out 
of the 52 contestants.  Vernon Drake won the shoot off 
for Champion.  Rick Kirkpatrick and Pat Byrne followed 
as runner up and 3rd.  Ran Davis won AA1 with his 
99.  Doug Toulouse shook out of the shoot off with his 
99 to take A1.  B1 was Gene Stewart with a 98.  Lunch 
on Sunday was smoked hamburgers and grilled chicken 
breasts.  Again, many thanks to our members who like to 
cook and are excellent in their efforts.  The 410 event had 
51 shooters and Pat Byrne won Champion with a near 
perfect 99 (Pat won this event last year with a 99,  I’m 
seeing a trend…..).    Runner up was Vernon Drake with a 
98 followed by Mike Schmitt with a 97 for 3rd.  AA1 was 
Howard Huber with a 95.  A1 was Phil Richardson with 
a 96.  B1 was Jim Cervenka with a 96.  The high over all 
went to Pat Byrne with a score of 392 (Pat won last year 
with a 393, there’s that trend thing again….).  Runner 
up was Mike Schmitt with a 381 followed by Randy 
Walhood with a 380.  David Weintraub took AA1 with a 
371 and Ran Davis took A1 with a 379.  Thanks to Grand 
Prairie’s Mike Skidmore who manned the computer and 
kept things running like clockwork (as always).  Jim Speer 
also helped with registration and keeping the scoreboard 
up to date.  Thanks, Jim. 
 Not enough thanks can be said for the many 
volunteers who cook, clean, fill water cans, haul trash, do 
the administrative work, load houses, sweep sidewalks, 
mow and countless other activities that make a shoot 
possible.  Our club could not operate without the input 
and assistance from our volunteers.  This shows great pride 
in our Club and the facilities that we think are some of the 
best in the state.  Come shoot with us in September at the 
World Warm Up!  Check our website for a flyer (www.
gpgc.net).

Randy Walhood

Ivan Tabor Memorial Open continued

No scores due to the weather!

Club Trap Shoot Results
April 22, 2007
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Skeet Team

Standing in line Gene Wills, Donnie Jenkins and Kerry Williams shooting

Jack Martin - Josh Wells team Hayden and Mark Sandol

Father-son team from Denton area

April 26, 2007
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April 26, 2007
Kerry Williams bearing down Terry Cullender scoring

Gene Wills shooting Hayden Sandol

Donnie Jenkins in aggressive form Competition skeet team
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Grand Prairie Gun Club
P.O. Box 530274

Grand Prairie, TX 75053-0274

Be Courteous!

Reload the houses when

you fi nish shooting. Pick up your

hulls - clean up the area a

little - use trash cans!

David Payne, President 214-683-7212 d-payne@sbcglobal.net
Mike Pallett, Vice President 972-594-4834 mwpallett@yahoo.com
Jan Heath, Vice President 972-986-8247 
Jeffrey Zwiebel, Secretary 972-490-8438 jeff.zwiebel@alcatel-lucent.com
Randy Walhood, Treasurer 972-387-1811 randy.walhood@farmersbranch.info
Ray Slater 972-790-1668 sktman8@yahoo.com
Gene Stewart 972-333-3142 gstewart2727@gmail.com
Joe Cawthon III 972-530-1740 joedaddyinc@hotmail.com
Howard Gray Jr. 972-264-1790 grayeng@worldnet.att.net
Richard Bailey 817-421-6222 res1u04p@verizon.net
Don Stone 972-264-6224 robertstone34@sbcglobal.net
Bill Schweitzer 817-329-8828 try8@verizon.net

GPGC Board of Directors
Name Home Phone Email

Membership share questions?
Contact:
 Paul Weyandt, Secretary, GPSDC
 P.O. Box 201312
 Arlington, TX 76006-1312
 817-992-0707 (Cell)
 817-460-0804 (Home - messages)

Equipment needed!
Grand Prairie Gun Club could use an old table saw, band 
saw and radial arm saw if anyone needs to clean out the 
garage and would like to make a charitable donation. 
This would help with range repairs and making target 
frames! 

Thanks to Charles Richerson for the drill press!

 The Club needs volunteers to mow the rifle, pis-
tol and archery ranges. The Club has a riding mower and 
provides fuel. The Club also has a weedeater that can be 
utilized. All that is required is some of your time. These 
are areas that are difficult to mow with the tractor and 
are better suited for the lawn tractor. Helping keep these 
areas mowed and looking great is a great benefit to our 
members and impressive to the guests who may become 
future members of our Club.
 If you can help out with any portion of this, 
please contact Randy Walhood (214-850-1680).  Thank 
you.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
All shooters and guests must sign 
in and out when using the range.
Absolutely no shooting in front 
of the benches.
No cross lane / range shooting.
No shooting of wood structures.
No high velocity center-fire rifle 
rounds on the pistol range.
Please make sure all shots 
impact the steel bullet catcher.
Range hours 8:30 AM to legal 
sunset.
Guest rules must be followed.
Please return target frames when 
finished shooting.
Please pick up your trash.
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•
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GPGC
Pistol Range Rules


